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WHAT’S HAPPENING 
A column used to promote non-profit community events as well as a bonus promo for our advertisers. 

If you wish to have your non-profit event listed please contact the Town Office. 

April 10 GOOD FRIDAY 

April 12 EASTER SUNDAY 

May 23 Community Wide Garage Sale, TBD 

June 21 Mantario Lion’s Rib Fest, Eyre Park, 5pm 

July 31 – Aug 2 Eatonia Centennial Celebrations 

August 1 Centennial Raffle – Dean Francis Painting, Eatonia Memorial Arena, 6:30pm, Purchase tickets at Town Office 

August 2 Centennial Fashion Show, Eatonia Community Hall, 7pm 

October 25 Eatonia Fowl Supper, Eatonia Community Hall 

  
  

COUNCIL’S MESSAGE 
 

 

To best serve the town customers in these extraordinary times, the Town will not 

be charging a penalty April 1st on all utility arrears. The town will continue to 

generate utility bill reminders for customers in arrears to keep them informed of 

their current situation. 

 

The penalty of 1% per month for tax arrears will continue to be applied as normal. 

 

The Town Council Meeting scheduled for Tuesday, April 14th will be held 

electronically through Zoom. This is due to the COVID-19 pandemic in order for the 

council to abide by provincial guidelines for social distancing and public gatherings. 

If you wish to join the meeting electronically, please contact the town office before 

noon on April 14th at 306-967-2251. 

 

Included in this month’s newsletter is information about COVID-19 including how 

you can protect yourself and others. Thank you for taking precautions to reduce 

and prevent the spread of COVID-19. For up-to-date provincial information on 

COVID-19, please visit www.saskatchewan.ca/coronavirus. 

 

Yours truly,  

Town Council 

APRIL 2020 

TOWN OFFICE HOURS 

Monday to Friday 

9:00am – 12:00pm 

1:00pm – 5:00pm 

Closed Weekends & Stat Holidays 
 

Closed Friday, April 10th for  

Good Friday 

NUISANCE GROUND HOURS 

Monday, Wednesday, Friday  

1:00pm – 6:00pm 

Tuesday, Thursday, Saturday  

9:00am – 12:00pm 

Closed Sundays & Stat Holidays 
 

Closed Friday, April 10th for 

Good Friday 

www.eatonia.ca 
Our website has been updated! 

If you have pictures of interest, 

please forward them to 

newsletter.eatonia@sasktel.net 

to have them added to the             

gallery page. 



 

P a g e  2 | 14 

 

EATONIA NEWS BULLETIN www.eatonia.ca 
   

EATONIA NEWS BULLETIN 
Published by the Town of Eatonia 

Rates: 
Regular Classifies (5-6 Lines) 

Paid in advance RATE $12 OTHERWISE $21 

Box classified ads $21 
 

1/8 Page Ad $19 

1/4 Page Ad $37 

1/2 Page Ad $58 

Full Page Ad $105
 

Non-Profit Organizations 
1/4 Page Ad $20 

1/2 Page Ad $28 

Full Page Ad  $51 
 

GST is not included in above pricing 
 

PH: 306-967-2251 Fax: 306-967-2267 

Email: newsletter.eatonia@sasktel.net 
 

**DEADLINE FOR SUBMISSIONS IS THE  

22ND OF EACH MONTH** 

 

 GARBAGE PICK-UP 
  

Please have your bin out on the street  

by 7:00 a.m. 
 

Monday, April 13th           

Monday, April 27th 

 

RECYCLING PICK-UP 
 

Please have your bin out on the street  
by 7:00 a.m. 

 

Thursday, April 9th        
Thursday, April 23rd  

 
 
 

CONDITIONS OF ADVERTISING ACCEPTANCE 

INCLUDING DISPLAY 

All advertising is subject to publisher’s approval. 

Proofs of the advertisement will be sent out to all 

advertisers prior to printing. Any errors thereafter we 

will not accept responsibility for. We ask that all ads 

are submitted in a timely manner to allow enough 

time to process the proofs. 

PLEASE READ YOUR AD 

 

TAXES 
 

The Town is offering tax discounts for 

prepayment of 2020 taxes. The following 

discounts will be applied to Municipal tax 

payments made during that month: 
 

April – 3% 

May – 2% 

June – 1% 
 

If you have any questions feel free to  

call the office 
 

 

WATER METER READINGS 

Notices via phone call, text message, and email 

will be sent out this month.  

We ask that all residents submit their reading(s) 

by Friday, April 24th.   

You can submit your reading by calling the office 
at 306-967-2251 or online at www.eatonia.ca 

 

The town has had a couple of issues with the water line to the house 

leaking.  Did you know that the town is responsible for the costs to 

repair the street portion to the property line and the home owner is 

responsible for the costs to repair the lines from the property line to 

the house? 

Most insurance companies have coverage available that will 

cover the repairs or replacement of the service lines on your 

property.  Please check with your insurance broker to see if you 

have service line coverage or if this is something that you might 

want to add to your policy. 

The town is encouraging residents to report water and sewer 

leaks in a timely matter.  Timely water line repairs conserve 

water and reduce water loss and damage to property.  Timely 

sewer line repairs minimize wastewater pollution helping the 

environment. 

 

UTILITY PENALTY 
 

The Town will not be charging a penalty 
April 1st on all utility arrears. 

 

We will continue to generate utility bill 

reminders for customers in arrears, to keep 

them informed of their current situation. 

mailto:newsletter.eatonia@sasktel.net
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TOWN OF EATONIA 
 

PAYMENT OPTIONS 
 

(Utilities, Taxes, Accounts Receivable Invoices) 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 
Please do not hesitate to  

contact us!  
 

Staff are available: 
Monday to Friday 

9:00am to 5:00pm  
 

Phone: (306) 967-2251 
 

Fax: (306) 967-2267 
 

Email: eatonia@sasktel.net 

 

1. ONLINE 
 

Online bill payment 
available for customers 

banking with Credit Union 
only. 

 

2. E-TRANSFER 
 

Email payment using 

electronic transfer to: 
 

eatonia@sasktel.net 

 

3. MAIL SLOT 
 

Drop payment in the mail 

slot located on the 
southwest corner of the 

town office building 

 

4. MAIL 
 

Mail cheque to: 
 

Town of Eatonia 

Box 237 
Eatonia, SK 

S0L 0Y0 
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NOTICE 

Public notice is hereby given that the Council of the Town of Eatonia intends to adopt a bylaw under The Planning and 

Development Act, 2007 to amend Bylaw No. 5/16, known as The Zoning Bylaw. 

INTENT 

The proposed bylaw will: 

Add a clause to the minimum rear yard site requirements in the IND – Industrial District for buildings existing prior to 

January 1, 2020.      

AFFECTED LAND 

Council has received an application for the subdivision of Parcel C, Plan BB4511, Ext. 1.  A picture of the affected land is 

shown below. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Section 11 IND – Industrial District, subsection 3 Site Regulations is amended by replacing the Minimum rear yard site 

requirements for Permitted and Discretionary Uses and Service Stations with the following: 

Minimum rear yard 
3.0 metres (10 ft) with a lane, 6.0 metres (20 ft) without a lane, 
except for buildings existing prior to January 1, 2020 which may have 
a minimum rear yard requirement of 0 metres.  

 

REASON 

The reason for the amendment is to provide for the approval of the subdivision application to comply with the municipal 

zoning bylaw.   
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PUBLIC INSPECTION 

Any person may inspect the bylaw at the Town of Eatonia office – 202 Main Street, Eatonia, SK between 9:00 a.m. – 5:00 

p.m., Monday – Friday, excluding statutory holidays.  Copies are available at cost. 

Council will hold a public hearing in conjunction with their regular meeting at 7:00 p.m. on April 14, 2020 at the Town of 

Eatonia Council Chambers 202 Main Street, Eatonia, SK to hear any person or group who wishes to comment on the 

proposed bylaw.  Council will also consider written comments received at the hearing or delivered to the Town office to 

the undersigned prior to the hearing. 

Issued at the Town of Eatonia this 12th day of March, 2020. 

 

Cheryl Bailey  

________________________________ 

Cheryl Bailey, Town Administrator 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

P a g e  7 | 14 

 

EATONIA NEWS BULLETIN www.eatonia.ca 
  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

P a g e  8 | 14 

 

EATONIA NEWS BULLETIN www.eatonia.ca 
  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

Senior Citizen Achievement Award 

 

The Heritage Board would like to recognize an 

individual, sixty-five years or older, who has 

demonstrated outstanding community 

contribution through volunteerism, and has 

made an impact in their community by investing 

time and effort to improve the quality of life for 

others. 

 

Everyone is encouraged to nominate individuals 

who are deserving of this recognition. 

 

The deadline for nominations is Thursday, 

April 30, 2020, 12:00 pm (noon) 

 

Criteria and nomination forms are available 
by calling or emailing Sharon Price at 
306-460-5267 or dsprice@sasktel.net 

 

R.M. of Chesterfield No. 261 
 

For Tender

2002 Goertz dump trailer 7 X 12 ft 
Parts only 

Located at the Eatonia Shop for viewing 
The highest or any tender not necessarily 

accepted. 
For more information contact: 
Richard Adams at 463-7043. 

 

Please submit tender by e-mail, mail or fax only. 
Email: rm261@sasktel.net 

Fax: 306-967-2424 
Mail: Box 70 Eatonia, SK S0L0Y0 

 

Tenders due April 13, 2020 at 5:00 PM 
 

Tosha McCubbing 
Administrator 

967-2222 

mailto:dsprice@sasktel.net
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Somerville Digital Sign 
Somerville Digital Sign is a unique advertising digital 

sign to advertise your business needs, community 

events, birthdays, baby announcements, 

anniversaries, engagements, hockey games, reunions 

and employment postings. 

Commercial spots are 10 seconds long, minimum of 

288 reps/24 hours a day, 7 days a week.   

Creative designs by our Digital Sign Animator are 

available upon request. 

Cost:  $60 a week Commercial/Business Promotions 

$25 a week Community Events & 

Announcements 

*Taxes not included in prices *Prices subject to change 

Creative designs for an animated commercial or a 

static commercial can be discussed at time of booking. 

Please call our Digital Sign Coordinator Gwen Britton 

at 780-242-4936 if you have any questions or if you 

would like to discuss your options. 

 

 

COMMUNITY CALENDARS 
 

To pick up your 

community calendar, 

contact  

Kevin Butt @ 306-460-7326 

 
 

Thank you, 

Mantario Lions Club 



 

P a g e  10 | 14 

 

EATONIA NEWS BULLETIN www.eatonia.ca 
  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Eatonia Band Association 

Spring Fundraiser 
 

After much thought and discussion, the Eatonia 

Band Association has decided to 

postpone/cancel our fundraising efforts for this 

spring.  While we understand there would be no 

harm to anyone to pre-sell flowers over the 

phone or online, we are really unsure as 

volunteers how we would implement delivery so 

as not to put anyone in our community at risk of 

contracting or spreading Covid-19.  As well, in 

these tough economic times, we have decided it 

best not to fundraise in our community.  We 

would much rather err on the side of caution to 

keep everyone safe.  We feel it is the right and 

the only decision to make if we are serious 

about flattening the curve. Thank you for your 

understanding and for your support of all our 

fundraising efforts in the past. 

 
2020 HOMECOMING PARADE 

 

Saturday, August 1, 2020 @ 10:30 am 

Parade starts @ Eaton School 
 

Any Business, Organization or 

Individuals willing to put in a float, 

decorated bike, vintage vehicle, 

motorcycle, hotrod or horses & wagons, 

contact Debbie Kroeker to enter @  

306-463-9146 
 

Entry is free of charge. 
 

Ribbons will be awarded for best float, 

vintage vehicle and decorated bike or 

horse 
 

Hope to see a great turn 

out for this event! 
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TOWN OF EATONIA AWARD 

SPONSORED BY THE TOWN OF 

EATONIA 

In an effort to support and recognize the youth in 

our community, the Town of Eatonia is 

bestowing an award to a deserving student of 

Eaton School. 

This award will be given to an individual who has 

made an outstanding contribution to enhance 

the quality of life for the citizens of the Town. 

 

To be eligible, this student must meet the 

following criteria: 

1. Must currently attend grade 10, 11 

or 12 at Eaton High School 

2. Must have demonstrated various volunteer 

involvement throughout the community. 

3. Must demonstrate good work ethic, be in 

good academic standing and present an overall 

willingness to assist others. 
 

The successful nominee will be 

given an award of $200. 
 

To nominate an individual or 

individuals, please contact the town 

office at 967-2251 or 

eatonia@sasktel.net for a form. 

 
 
 

Deadline for nominations is April 30, 2020 
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APRIL REC NEWS 

..…
…

.…
…

....... 
………………………….. 

Thank you to everyone who helped out this arena 

season, minor hockey, skate club, coaches, referees, 

spectators, and kitchen workers. We would like to 

send a special thank you to Arnold for all the help at 

the arena this season stocking the kitchen, taking out 

garbage, moving nets and helping wherever needed. 

You were always a friendly face to see at the rink. All 

the volunteer hours at the rink are greatly 

appreciated, Thank You! 

 

 

 

 

Thanks to the Community Initiatives Fund for once again 

funding this program. Watch for posters for upcoming 

dates. 

 

 

Thank you to everyone that supported the Eatonia 

Sportsman Dinner, sadly due to COVID -19 this 

event had to be canceled. We are planning on 

doing a fundraiser later this year, watch for 

posters. 

Ball registration has been postponed until we have 

more information. If you are interested in putting 

your child in ball, please call the office and we will 

add them to the list. Also, ball cheques will not be 

deposited until we know more. 

………………………. 
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The Eatonia Oasis Players would like to thank the patrons that attended our performance of “Rumors”; the weekend was 
full of great food, drinks and laughs.  EOP would like to thank the following individuals and community groups that 
helped make this year’s performances possible: 

 Hostess - Geri Golightly & Mistress of Ceremonies – Deanna Callsen 

 Eaton School Students for assisting with seating and clean up.   

 Brett Becker, Melissa Hynd, Sam Motier and Joe-el Desjarlais for providing pre-show entertainment. 

 The Eatonia Lions Club for providing the bar 

 The Catering Committee for preparing a delicious meal, as well as the volunteers who helped prep, cook and clean up. 

 Kristina Lothammer & Deanna Callsen for assisting with hair & make up. 

 Mary Ann Rosher for costume design and altering 

 Thank you to the volunteer servers and to Connie & Duane Cridland who organized these volunteers. 

 Saturday Night’s Musical Performers – Bryan Swan, Suzanne Fox, Jim Callsen, & Russ Gill 

Without the help and support of all these individuals our event would not be possible.  Our apologies if we have missed 
anyone! 

____________________________________________________________ 

The proceeds from our event go back into our community.  If any community groups would like to be considered to 
receive a donation from EOP, please send a letter of request to Eatonia Oasis Players Box 94 Eatonia, SK S0L 0Y0 or 
email eatoniaoasisplayers@hotmail.com.   

Donations will be not be considered unless a request is received.  The deadline for requests is April 30th. 

Spring is here! 

Time to renew your farm vehicles! 

 

Stop in at Eatonia Agencies Ltd. & we will make sure your vehicles are              

ready for the busy farm season ahead! 

306-967-2201 – EATONIAAGENCIES@YOURLINK.CA 

mailto:eatoniaoasisplayers@hotmail.com
http://www.google.ca/url?sa=i&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&docid=-8tIcK-vQKddsM&tbnid=ztsxdN2-l260fM:&ved=0CAgQjRw&url=http://bestclipartblog.com/31-truck-clip-art.html/truck-clipart-1&ei=E7wpU6TsO4HaoATyqIKIBA&psig=AFQjCNGhhympvjTGdwZcSeCef8rwTFst3w&ust=1395330452040250


 

P a g e  14 | 14 

 

EATONIA NEWS BULLETIN www.eatonia.ca 
  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The Town of Eatonia is looking for someone to 
clean the Town Office at 202 Main Street. 

 

Duties will include but are not limited to general 
office cleaning duties such as vacuuming, dusting, 

washing floors, etc. 
Cleaning supplies will be provided. 

Cleaning will be required minimum once per week 
(Wednesday evenings) or more as required. 

Please state expected wage. 
 

For more information, contact the Town Office at 
306-967-2251. 

 

Drop off resume or written offer by 
4:00pm on April 13, 2020 to: 

 

Town of Eatonia 
202 Main Street 

Box 237 
Eatonia, SK 

S0L 0Y0 
 

Email: eatonia@sasktel.net 
Fax: 306-967-2267 

The Eatonia Centennial Fashion 

Show is being held on Sunday, 

August 2nd at 7:00 pm at the 

Eatonia Hall. 

We are in need of some "every day, 

casual/work wear" from the 1920's 

to the 1990's for men, women and 

children (no wedding or grad 

dresses please).   

If you have some garments you are 

willing to lend us, please let Lindsay 

know by calling or texting           

306-460-4407. 

Eatonia Oasis Living 
 

March 2020 

We hope everyone is staying healthy in these 

very trying times.  Staff and residents at EOL 

are all well.  Thank you to everyone who has 

given their support to us—donating masks, 

making masks, offering volunteer services if 

needed…we appreciate it so much. 

We are following the recommendations/ 

mandates from the Saskatchewan Health 

Authority and will continue to do so.  Visitors 

are restricted at this time and non-essential 

staff are working from home.  If we all do our 

part, this will come to an end. 

Until then, stay safe! 

Screening Project 
Thank you to the following for donations: 

Lentils 

Chris Francis 

Lyle Jefferies 
 

Durum 

Brent McBride 

Jeff Bailey 

Craig & Darren Bews 

Dave Cooke 

Duane Cridland 

Gary McManus 

Craney Farms 

Ray & Leah Cooper 
 

Thank you to Kevin Lee for the use of the truck 

& Somerville’s for hauling. 
 


